
McHenry County  
Department of Planning & Development 
2200 North Seminary Ave. 
Woodstock, IL 60098 
plandev@mchenrycountyil.gov 
815.334.4560 

 

 

O:\STORMWATER\STAFF PLAT\2025\Memo Z25-0018 (Water Resources).docx 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Fidel and Socorro Espinosa 

FROM:  Water Resources Division (Stoyan Kolev) 

DATE:  July 16, 2025 

REGARDING:   Water Resources Division Comments – Petition #Z25-0018 

Based on my review of the provided narrative and site plan for the property located at 3902 E 
Crystal Lake Ave (PIN: 14-35-351-009) in Crystal Lake, Nunda Township, I have the following 
comments based on the McHenry County Stormwater Management Ordinance (SMO):   

 There is no objection to the proposed CUP.  

Additional comments may likely be generated once an application submittal is made. If 
revisions to the site plan are necessary based on other department comments (e.g., 
environmental health) additional comments may be generated.   
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